HIRAD instrument report and WB-57 platform report.


1Sept2010

The WB-47 flew Earl on the evening (locally speaking) of 1 Sept.  Take-off from MacDill AFB (Tampa) was around 2153 UTC (5:53 pm EDT), and landing was ~0303 UTC on 2 Sept (11:03 pm EDT, 1 Sept).  A figure of the flight path is included below.  (The direction of flight was such that the eastern leg from north-to-south was the first leg through the storm.)
Most of the flight over Earl was in the 55,000 – 60,000 altitude range, with a gradual ascent throughout the flight.  Although constant altitude is preferable for data processing, a slow change throughout does not present a major problem.

The strategy on flight planning was to obtain coincident measurements with the SFMR instrument on the NOAA 43 P-3.  In particular, our desire was to obtain P-3 flight paths across our instrument’s observation swath.  Thus, while the P-3 was flying east-west, the WB was flown north-south, and vice versa.  This will provide validation winds, rain rate, and brightness temperatures at all of HIRAD’s Earth incident angles (EIA).  We will consider flying parallel to the P-3 path in our flight on 2 Sept.

Comments from the flight crew indicated that there was very little turbulence present at their flight altitude.  Some lightning was observed in the Northeast quadrant, but generally none otherwise. 
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